Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library

Board of Trustees Meeting

Cathlamet Public Library, 

Minutes
Diana Zimmerman called the meeting to order at 12:51pm. The other Board members present were: Mary 

Bush, Jean Beerbower, Rose Rendler (and Robin Westphall who is waiting for the town council’s appointment to the library board). Librarian Carol Blix was also in attendance.
Mary made a motion that the November 9, 2017 meeting minutes be approved. It was seconded by Rose. 

And approved by all the board members. Rose moved that the November Vouchers be approved, with Mary seconding the motion. The motion carried.
     Librarian Carol reported that circulation was up to 801 in November, from 727 in October. The last two weeks she has been creating reports and visiting the county commissioners meetings to ask for supplemental library funding, forging a reciprocal library agreement with Fort Vancouver Regional Library, working on Koha or alternative ILS hosting, weeding the adult nonfiction collection, and improving cataloging of history and cooking books. The library now owns a USB to multiple cord to help patrons who have devices needing to be charged. Volunteers are working on items with records that need fixing. A furniture inventory is waiting for final details to complete. A tech inventory, and an upgraded volunteer handbook are still on Carol’s to-do list.

Old Business:

     A new board Chair was needed and Diana nominated Jean. Mary seconded the nomination and Jean was voted in as Board Chair.
Strategic planning to assess the strengths of the library noted hard working and faithful volunteers who genuinely want to help others, and the    support of a variety of community members. Some of our recent achievements have been to purchase most of the materials that our patrons have asked for, and providing STEM activities for children with the help of the state library. Our greatest assets include a good collection for our size, a light airy and inviting room, a friendly helpful staff, faithful patrons, and a versatile librarian. We should work on opportunities to provide programming for various age groups like getting authors to make visits, be open more hours and services to shut-ins. It would be helpful if people were willing to stand up for the library before the county commissioners. To move forward we need more financial support, more paid staff or volunteers (especially with research skills), and faster Wi-Fi. The local community’s core factors are government (the major employer), retirees, recreation, families, local organizations and faith groups. The community needs more jobs, health, medical and other services, and affordable housing. For the library and the community to have a thriving, productive relationship in the future, we would need the library’s funding to be greater and more stable, the library to be open more hours to be accessible to more patrons, and to have more services and programs for all interest/age groups. Three steps critical to make this happen would take the county supporting the library through allocation of funds or by levy, new industry to provide jobs and a tax base to improve the local economy, and more people willing to serve as library volunteers, or the ability to pay additional library staff. The library can only provide education and information towards these goals. We have already been able to remodel the library, add public computers, and increase Wi-Fi and internet bandwidth. The library has implemented an automated computer circulation system, online catalog, and downloadable e-books and audiobooks. We have loyal patrons who often donate materials. We currently measure patron satisfaction through use statistics and anecdotal evidence. It would be great if we had the ability to record video of satisfied patron telling their stories. We are planning to run a survey related to current and future services. There is a need to seek adequate and stable funding. It would be great for the library to be able to innovate and lead rather than just react, and for more community representatives to have regular contact with the library (and library representative to have more regular contact with community groups. Our library’s strategic planning “homework” for next month is through page 32.
Castle Rock library’s levy passed, but Kalama library staff have been threatened with being fired by their mayor.

Carol will investigate how this may affect these libraries’ ability to join a consortium with us for shared data hosting.
 The 2018 library budget is in the process for approval with one more reading before final approval.

     Kerrie McNally sent a letter to the county commissioners requesting $10,000 for support of the library since over half of our patrons are out-of-city. Carol worked on reports to give them and with town council members Sue Cameron and Jean Burnham, library trustee Jean Beerbower, volunteer Marilyn Gatens, and several interested patrons have been to a county commissioner budget hearing and/or several regular county commissioner meetings to ask for supplemental funding for the library for 2018. Carol will go to next Tuesday’s Commissioner’s meeting with more statistics. She should ask for when they would be able to make a decision. It was suggested that she have supporters sign a banner in support of the library to take to the commissioner’s meeting.
No one had been designated to investigate a gift certificate donor for an incentive for returning library surveys. 

Several of the library board members generously donated $35 for a Visa gift card. Carol has developed a SurveyMonkey account to transfer the survey to a digital format.
Public Works will see about installing a grate between the sidewalk and deck to allow water to drain rather than

pooling on the deck in front of the entrance. 

New Business: 
State Library representative Evelyn Lindberg will be here at 2pm on Thursday, December 14th to help declutter 

our library website. (One of the projects on our Strategic Planning homework.)  Mary Bush will come to give website input that day.
         The mayor asked the library to raise the cost of out-of-town library cards if the county commissioners don’t support the library. There was some discussion with some board members supporting an increase and others opposed. The conclusion was that if an increase was necessary raising the cost slightly and offering scholarships for low-income patrons was preferable. 
The next meeting date will be Thursday, January 4th at the library, 12:45pm.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:03pm.
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